
Selectboard 
Minutes 
November 10, 2014 
Leverett Town Hall, 7 pm 
Present: Rich, Julie, Lisa, Margie, David Detmold 
 
The minutes of October 28 were approved as written. 

The Small Scale Initiative Grant was signed for FCSWMD. 

Motion: To appoint Heather Hutchinson to the Franklin Regional Planning Board and the CEDS 
committee. Vote: 2-0 in favor. 

The Board signed a resolution making the month of November Pancreatic Cancer Awareness month. 

The board signed a letter asking if the state would install directional signs on Bull Hill Rd./Rt. 116 
directing people to the center of town. 

The Village Coop Beer and Wine license was signed. A fee of $250 will be applied. 

Personnel Board Update: 
Julie detailed a meeting held by the Personnel Board earlier in the day. The personnel board refined the 
job description for the Fire Chief and decided to leave the over 65 policy as is. It was requested that 
department heads (Police, Fire, Highway, Library, and Transfer Station) review and sign time sheets 
before they are turned in to the Treasurer.  
 
Margie gave an update on her meeting with Jan Ameen (from FCSWMD) and Stan Rosenberg to discuss 
the contract between MRF and DEP. The new contract will penalize FCSWMD towns that successful send 
dual stream recycling to the MRF for processing in favor of single stream recycling. Rosenberg will set up 
a meeting with the Commissioner of DEP with Steve Kulik to address the problem. It looks like the best 
solution is to separate single stream from the MRF contract. 

Stan suggested a meeting with DEP and the MRF to address the single/dual-stream issue. 

In response to another complaint about the hearing system the board decided to leave it set up on the 
table at the Town Hall with directions on how to turn it on. Also, they asked Margie to send an email to 
board and committee reminding them to turn it on at every meeting. 

Steve Sengebush, who was appointed to the Fire Chief hiring committee, will be away during the 
application review and interviews and asked to be replaced with someone else on the Fire Department. 
Board appointed Amy Rice and if she is not interested then Jon Foster. 

The Police contract was signed. 

The mail was read. 

Meeting adjourned: 7:40 pm 

Minutes taken and recorded by Lisa Stratford. 

 


